PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG)
MEETING HELD MANOR MEDICAL CENTRE
MINUTES FROM: Thursday 26/01/2017
Chairman: Mrs Ann Winfield 
	Persons present
	Ann Winfield, Mr Gurmal S Dosanjh, Becky Degia, Linda Nolan. Suresh Karia,

Liz Mackness
	

	Apologies
	Tripat Badiani, Narinder Bali. Lalita Samani (on leave) Hasu Tanna (on leave)
	Actions 

	Matters Arising
	
	

	DNA update

	Becky explained although there has been a slight increase in patients not attending their appointments - the figures monitored over the last couple of months appear to be average for a practice of our size and this may always be the case. We will continue with text messaging reminders 24 hours before hand and Becky asked if PPG could spread the word asking patients to cancel appointments if they were not needed.
	

	Boundary change
	The application to apply to CCG for a Boundary change was a long process and had taken from April to December but had now finally been approved. 
No patients residing outside of the new defined boundary area would be asked to leave unless they moved house which then was outside the boundary area. 

No new patients residing outside the new boundary area would be taken on.
Mr Gurmal S Dosanjh (GSD) asked  why we needed to make the changes, Becky explained the issues surrounding patients requesting home visits who were living way out of the boundary area and how long it would take a doctors if they needed to do a house visit, also the complications with the District Nursing Team as if outside the boundary this could involve county Nurses as well as City Nurses. 
The practice had also thought about changing our main site to Manor and having Parker Drive as the branch site, but CCG did not approve.
	

	Flu vaccinations


	The practice has approximately 80 vaccinations left, expires June 2017. Any new pregnant ladies are advised to have the vaccination. The problem is unless patient needs to see a doctor they don’t always attend for the vaccination.  Pharmacy does inform the practice regarding patients who had their vaccination at the chemist. 
	

	Agenda
	
	

	Clinical Pharmacist
	Government plan to pilot in Leicester Surgeries to bring in a Clinical pharmacist to do clinical reviews of long term illness e.g. Diabetes& Respiratory. This is for practices with 30,000 patients, as our practice has 15,000 we will be able to join with other practices to make up a list of 30,000 patients.  The practice has written to some local practices to see if we can join together and share a Clinical Pharmacist.  
	

	New Drs
	Dr Shergill and Dr Malhotra .  Dr Malhotra a female doctor will do two sessions at each site; this will help with patients who wish only to see a female doctor.
	

	New Staff
	Razia - New HCA starting middle of February. Deepthi (Parker & Manor) and Emily (Parker Drive) are new receptionist to the team.  Refresher course for receptionist is in place.
	

	New PPG Members
	Becky to contact members who have not attended for several meetings to make sure they wish to remain with the group.    This will enable the group to recruit new members.
	

	NHS Health checks
	Health checks are for patients who are aged 40-74 with no long term condition. Patients have a 20minute appointment with the nurse and only see the doctor if there are any problems.  Letters or texts are sent to patients who have not been to see a doctor for a while.
	

	QED Report
	Practice meets with CCG for approx three hours every year. CCG look at number of consultations each doctor has, prescribing and public health e.g. number of Flu injections and smears.
	

	
	Meeting ended at approx.  2. 30pm
	

	Date of Next meeting: Thurs 27th April 2017  at 1pm at Manor Medical Centre


Minutes approved: _______________________ Date_____________

1st approved:         ________________________ Date _____________

Second:                ________________________  Date ____________

